            Agenda Item Summary Sheet

 Item No:  25 

Meeting Date:   March 3, 2004
Item Title: 
Request to amend Hotel District Unified Access Plan to permit new street entrance on Mall Drive
Item Summary:  Seven Sisters LLC, represented by Seaboard Surveying & Planning, has requested that the Hotel District Unified Access Plan be amended to approve a new street entrance on Mall Drive.  The purpose of the new street is to facilitate the proposed residential subdivision and development of the “hotel parcel” located at the corner of Mall Drive and NC 12.  The matter before the Board at the present time is only the proposed amendment of the unified access plan and not the subdivision of the property itself.  If the requested amendment is approved the applicant has stated his intention to submit a formal subdivision preliminary plat application under which the actual subdivision of the property and all requirements related thereto would be reviewed and considered.  
The Planning Board and Planning and Development staff both recommended the conditioned approval of the requested amendment to the access plan.
Number of Attachments:2
Specific Action Requested:

Consideration of amendment of Hotel District Unified Access Plan.
Submitted By:   Planning and Development staff


Date:  February 23, 2004
Finance Officer Comment:

Unable to assess precise fiscal impact.
Signature:  
Rhonda Sommer



Date:  February 23, 2004
Town Attorney Comment:

N/A

Signature:






Date:

Town Manager Comment:

I concur with staff's recommendation.
Signature:  J. Webb Fuller




Date:  February 23, 2004
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